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December 9, 2019

His Excellency Chairperson
PAMOIJA Association
Glattbach-Johannesberg, Achaffenburg, GERMANY

Your Excellency Chairperson,

Ref.: SUBMISSION OF THE FINAL REPORT ON PROJECT OF THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE SISTERS’
CONVENT IN LITUMBANDYOSI PARISH, MBINGA DIOCESE

The caption above refers.

In January 2015 we had approached you requesting for your co-funding in our project of the
Construction of the Sisters” Convent in Litumbandyosi Parish, one of our parishes located on the
very outskirts of our Diocese. Given the current strategy of the Diocese to strengthen pastoral care
in this area, with a focus on social services, such as nursery formation, health care, vocational and
agricultural training, the Diocese had invited the Religious Congregation of the Sisters of the Holy
Redeemer in order to guarantee sustainability and quality of these services. The prerequisite for
them to come and work in our Diocese was a Convent for them.

On behalf of myself, the Religious Congregation of the Sisters of the Holy Redeemer, the people of
Mbinga Diocese, and more especially the residents of Litumbandyosi Parish, | extend our heartiest
sentiments of gratitude to the leadership and management of your Organization for having
supported our project — CONSTRUCTION OF THE SISTERS’ HOUSE IN LITUMBANDYOSI, MBINGA
DIOCESE. This Project has come to its completion successfully and the Sisters and Novices are
there already doing their apostolate officially and effectively from August 04, 2019. The
completion of this project will absolutely and immensely contribute to the quality living of our
people in Litumbandyosi and the neighbouring regions. This letter introduces our report to you.

| am pretty sure a lot of people were involved in the selection of the institutions to be supported by
your PAMOJA Association. We are indeed grateful to all of them. Fr. Nikolaus Hegler, Mr. Franz Alig
and their colleagues deserve special mention in this report for their devotion and diligence to
duty. We are also grateful to the members of the project assessment group for evaluating favorably
the proposal we submitted and, subsequently, approving the grant of €.123.000,00.

In conclusion, though there is much still to pray for at the Christmas service in the Church this
December, there is much to be grateful for aswel S Ppce again, thank you for all, and convey our
gratitude to all our benefactors. Otherwise ﬁh\ﬁi}’ "' in humility, poverty and simplicity. He
is, however, the King of Glory =we bow Fwarstip Him. Merry Christmas and Happy New
Year 2020! /w

+J K-Ndinaloo
John C. Ndimbo
BISHOP OF MBINGA DIOCESE




